
Committee Meeting


January 25, 2012 
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by its chairman Robert LeBlanc at 6:00 pm.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: John Boughton, Stanley Folse, Robert LeBlanc, President Joseph Dantin, Warner Sylvain, William Sirmon and Wayne Waguespack. Dale Dennis, Sr., Vice-President, Leonce Carmouche, Robert Monti and Russell Loupe were absent. Randy Trosclair, Executive Director was present. External Accountant Clinton Rouyea and Attorney Larry Buquoi were absent.
There were no audience comments on agenda items.

Commissioner John Boughton presented the Equipment Committee report.  He said that all of the district’s equipment is presently operational.  He further said that Randy was requesting authorization to advertise for public bids for one (1) new 2012 Ford King Cab pick-up truck or equal.  There were no objections and recommended that this be placed on the agenda for the February 1st Regular board meeting.
Commissioner Robert LeBlanc presented the Personnel Committee report. He said Randy is recommending a merit approval for one (1) employee with position #080843 (Mobile Equipment Operator 2/Heavy) and there were no objections.

Commissioner Warner Sylvain presented the Safety Report.  He said that there were no lost time accidents to report since our last meeting.  The last safety meeting was held on Thursday January 19, 2012 at 6:00 a.m.  Three films from the National Safety Council were shown and discussed. 

A. Fire Extinguishers
B. Eye Safety

C. Sexual Harassment
  The next safety meeting is scheduled for February 9, 2012 at 6:00 a.m. meeting.

Ivy Chavin presented the off-levee project report.  He said we had only two or three days left on the work being performed in the Sunset Drainage District.
Randy discussed getting quotes for an agency website.  It was agreed by the members to place this on the agenda for the February 1, 2012 Regular meeting.
Randy reported on the CPRA public meeting he attended in Houma, Louisiana on January 24, 2012. He stated he presented the three (3) page verbal statement on behalf of the Board to the State’s Master Plan Committee regarding trying to get the State to place the Donaldsonville to the Gulf of Mexico Project back into the plan. He said comments can be submitted until February 5, 2012 and the CPRA final review will be on March 21, 2012.
The members were presented with copies of the following information:

Letter from St. Charles Council regarding the members and officers of the 2012 Council.

Copy of the surplus auction sale results.

Since there were no additional items to discuss, Commissioner Waguespack moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Boughton.   
Meeting adjourned           
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